



MILITARY MISSIONARIES SERVING GOD IN ENGLAND

Friends,

30 Nov 2020

Romans 14:8 tells us, "For whether we live, we live unto the Lord; and whether we die, we die unto the Lord: whether we live therefore, or die, we are the Lord's." For the first time in a long time, I experienced a health crisis that made me consider both aspects of this verse. I do believe it could have been coronavirus; although my symptoms came in staggered, I had enough of them to convince me that I had Covid-19 or something very similar. I was in bad shape for a week with inabilities to breathe well, to sleep, or to keep anything on my stomach. A visit to the hospital may have been in order, but being isolated 2,300 miles from home for an indefinite period of time was not an option! I have tested negative upon my return but am still feeling some aftereffects. Praise the Lord that those are improving every day.

Since the last letter ...

Meetings and missions conferences took us to North Carolina, Virginia, Ohio and Arizona. Due to illness, I had to cancel five meetings and travel back early, missing out on potential support. We hope to reschedule some of those for April.

We did gain four new supporters since the last letter, putting us near the 70% mark. Hallelujah and all glory be to God!

I had the opportunity to preach at a Christian homeschool co-op at our sending church, and the following week at my alma mater, Ambassador Baptist College. It was an honor, but also humbling, to stood where so many spiritual giants have stood to deliver God's Word to the next generation of His servants.

Up next

We enter the slow season for missions as the Christmas season approaches. We do have eight churches lined up for December and January, and will strive for more, but so many churches have schedules full with Christmas programs and Christmas parties, while others cancel services. It is a scarce time for meetings, but many of our supporters send an additional gift for Christmas (several we've already received), so that we are never doing without. God is good.

In England

The country is coming off a month-long lockdown where Facebook-live services were the only source of spiritual nourishment. I thank the Lord for the opportunity to preach four messages for Faith Baptist of Lakenheath during this time, but would rather they be able to meet in person. Ekklesia means an assembly!

Help us pray

It seems like I have noticed an increased number of people visibly responding to messages, coming to the altar and raising hands to indicate that decisions were made. Pray with us that these are indicators of a great revival coming to our country. Pray for our military as they go through the holidays, many of them separated from family, or else their families are separated from others that they hold dear. Pray for missionaries who feel the gnawing loneliness particularly at Christmas. Pray for the harvest and the lost who are perishing every day.



MAILING ADDRESS
Scott & Tammy McCain
438 Mt. Vernon Ave.
Portsmouth VA 23707
www.GodSaveBritain.com

OUR FIELD

Suffolk County, England Home to RAF Lakenheath and RAF Mildenhall Faith Baptist Church, Lakenheath

SENDING CHURCH

Good News Baptist Church 3252 Taylor Road Chesapeake VA 23321 (757) 488-3241

MISSION BOARD AND SUPPORT ADDRESS

Armed Forces Baptist Missions 3252 Taylor Road Chesapeake VA 23321 (757) 488-1799

To donate online:

Visit www.afbmissions.com, then click GIVE at the top. Be sure to designate McCAIN in the dropdown menu.

